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URGENT ACTION 
 

GOVERNMENT CONFIRMS FUNDING FOR WOMEN RIGHTS 

On 23 April, the Mexican government suspended funding for different programmes to attend 
the COVID-19 pandemic, including that of the Indigenous and Afro-Mexican Women Shelters 
(CAMIs). The government had not been transparent about how these cuts could affect other 
programmes that support and care for women victims of violence. On 14 July 2020, the 
Ministry of Interior announced publicly that the austerity measures would not affect the 
budget of the programmes addressing women’s rights and violence against women.  
 
NO FURTHER ACTION IS REQUESTED. MANY THANKS TO ALL WHO SENT APPEALS. 
 

On 23 April 2020, the President announced shortages to the federal budget for 2020 to mitigate 
the socio-economic consequences created by COVID-19. The put at risk several social programs, 
including those addressing gender-based violence in the country.  
 
Resources for the program to strengthen Indigenous peoples, which includes resources for the 
Indigenous and Afro-Mexican Women Shelters (CAMIs), were temporarily suspended. Because 
of this suspension, nearly a third of them stopped providing the comprehensive care they were 
providing up until May, which undermines the right of Indigenous and Afro-Mexican women to live 
without violence and their access to justice.  
 
Since April’s announcement, the government had failed to clarify if and how these budget cuts 
could affect other programmes aimed at care and support women that have been victims of 
violence and other women’s rights programmes.  
 
On 14 July 2020, the Ministry of Interior announced publicly that the austerity measures would 
not affect the budget initially allocated to the various deconcentrated bodies dealing with women’s 
rights and violence against women therefore, action is no longer required. 
 
Despite not having received a formal response yet to the Urgent Action and the Open Letter sent 
by Amnesty International, the announcement made by the Ministry of the Interior indicates that 
the objective has been met. We will continue to monitor that in reality the different institutions 
supporting women’s rights are fully funded and can develop their essential work. 
 
 
NAME AND PREFFERED PRONOUN: Casas de la Mujer Indígena o Afroamericana and other organizations 
that protect women’s rights. (They/ them) 
 
THIS IS THE SECOND AND FINAL OUTPUT FOR UA 111/20  
 

LINK TO PREVIOUS UA: https://www.amnesty.org/en/documents/amr41/2625/2020/en/ 

https://www.amnesty.org/en/documents/amr41/2625/2020/en/

